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Kia ora e te whānau  

  

Welcome back to Term 4!  It has been an important week for our Year 

8-12 students as they have been selecting their course options for 

2022.  On Tuesday and Wednesday afternoon we hosted, with the 

appropriate Covid-19 precautions, an opportunity for 

parents/whānau and students to come in and discuss their course 

options with senior teachers.  Our Careers department were also on 

hand to provide valuable careers advice to those who sought 

clarification around what subjects may be required for further tertiary 

study or specific vocational pathways.  Over the two afternoons we 

conducted over 350 interviews.  It was pleasing to see the interest and 

involvement parents and whānau are having in their children’s future.   

  

We are pleased to announce that our annual Blues ceremony will take 

place next week to celebrate the successes of students who excelled 

in the performing arts or sport during 2020/21.  My congratulations to 

those who were awarded Blues this week.  Unfortunately, due 

the continuing Covid restrictions we are unable to accommodate 

parents, whanau, and students together in our Performing Arts 

Centre to celebrate the occasion with us. However, we will attempt to 

livestream the event on Thursday 28 October 2021 at 11:30am and will 

email the college community further details regarding the 

livestream next week.   

  

Also, this week the student body voted for their 

representative on the Board of Trustees for the 

next 12 months. This is an important role because 

it is essential that student voice on significant 

issues that affect the running of our college, is 

brought to the Board of Trustees. I would like to 

congratulate Andrew Matheson who was 

elected the Student Representative by his peers. 

I am sure that he will be a positive and 

constructive member to our wonderful Board of 

Trustees team.  

  

  

Noho ora mai  

  

  

  

Brenton Hackfath  

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  

 

Key Dates 
 

25 October  

Labour Day – College Closed 

 

27 October 

Mufti Day – Gold Coin Donation 

 

26-29 October 

Year 9 Hearing Screening 

 

28 October 

Blues Assembly 

 

28 October – 4 November 

Extra! Current Events Quiz 

 

Senior Assessments 

Due Next Week 
• L1MAS 91034 Apply 

transformation geometry 

in solving problems(in 

class) 

• L2CHE AS91167 – 

Demonstrate 

understanding of 

oxidation - reduction 

• L2PED AS91333 Risk 

Management Strategies 

• L3CHE AS91388 – 

Demonstrate 

understanding of 

spectroscopic data in 

Chemistry 

• L2 BIO AS91155 – 

Demonstrate 

understanding of 

adaptation of plants or 

animals to their way of 

life 

 

Monday 25 October 2021 – Labour Day – College Closed 

 

Wednesday 27 October 2021 – Mufti Day – Gold Coin Donation 
  



 

 

 

 

Taieri College Sports Council 
 

Mission: ' To promote and encourage sport at Taieri College and on the Taieri' 

 

Taieri College’s Sports Council is a committee made up of both parents and teachers.  We rely heavily on 

the generosity of sponsorship to keep our programmes in place; to fund teams and individuals; to supply 

equipment; to upgrade playing areas, and to purchase school vans to transport our students.  We aim to 

give our young athletes every opportunity possible. 

 

Our Sports Council is always welcoming and very appreciative of any new sponsors wishing to come on  

Board. If you think this is an area you can help, please contact The Sports Office (sport@taieri.school.nz) 

 

There are four LEVELS of Sponsorship: PREMIER (amount is by negotiation), PLATINUM ($2,000 + GST per year), 

GOLD ($1,000 + GST per year) and SILVER ($500 + GST per year). 

 

Each MONTH the Sports Council would like to SHOWCASE one of our valued sponsors.  Where possible we  

urge our Taieri College families to support these generous businesses just like they support us. 

 

GOLD SPONSOR OF THE MONTH 

Reece Building Consultants – Stefan Box 

 

Reece Building Consultants provide specialist construction 

consultancy and project management for both commercial 

and residential buildings. If you have a project you are trying to tackle, maybe give Stefan a call as he has 

a wealth of experience & knowledge. Thank you Reece Building Consultants for your ongoing support to 

the Sports Council. 

 

Taieri College Sports Council are proud to work alongside the following sponsors; LJ Hooker – Lachie 

McLachlan, Braveheart Decorators, Mastercraft Mosgiel Kitchens, Sportsmed Mosgiel, Waihola Surfacing, 

Reece Building Consultants, DS Builders, Promo-X, Cramond & Craig, Dixon Roofing, TAK Flooring, Loan 

Market, CREDIFLEX Otago, Willow & Silk and Beauty Lane. 

 

 

Sports Academy Applications for 2022 
 

A reminder for current Year 7s that the applications for Year 8 Sports Academy close on Tuesday 30 

November 2021.  This can be submitted online or you can collect a hard copy from the college office. For 

more information please contact Karen Dunlea (kdunlea@taieri.school.nz) Sports Academy Manager or 

Ryan Rosevear (rrosevear@taieri.school.nz) Head of Sport.  
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Sport 

 
Welcome to the start of Term 4 where summer sports are now in full swing. Many students have taken the 

opportunity to trial for competitive teams or register to compete socially with their peers. Many sports 

started earlier this week, and many more commence tonight and over the weekend. It is not too late to 

join in. Some of the sports on offer include cricket, touch, waterpolo, volleyball, futsal, golf, softball, tennis, 

and squash. 

 

This week a shout out goes to the Taieri College Mountain Biking Club. Led by Mr Fitzgerald, this group of 

enthusiastic, eager and borderline crazy students tackle some challenging routes on a Wednesday after 

school. This week two van loads of students went up to Nichols Falls to test themselves on a steep climb 

but then were rewarded with a stunning downhill track and view. 

 

Congratulations to Nikolas Guthrie (pictured right) 

who won Bronze for Taieri College in the 125 class 

at the Otago Southland Moto Cross event held 

over the holidays. 

 

Lastly, with many sporting competitions having to 

adjust to alert level two regulations, this is seeing 

most sports employ a ‘no spectator policy’ to keep 

mass gathering sizes under 100 people. We 

appreciate parents following these rules so that the 

sports can go ahead. This also serves as a gentle 

reminder that sport is about the participants having 

fun, and initial feedback from students, volunteer 

referees and coaches is that in many cases, the 

enjoyment of the sporting experience has 

increased, when the students have simply just 

played, without the pressure of 

spectators/supporters. 

 

Ryan Rosevear 

 

 

  



 

 

Literacy 
 

At Taieri College, we are all about lighting up your literacy.  One of the 

ways in which our writing can shine is by crisping up the way in which we 

use commas.   

 

This great little mini-book can be a good reminder of the rules around 

commas.  Print off onto A4 or A3 if you can and then fold it into a mini-

zine.  Instructions for that part of the process can be found on YouTube 

(https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ixqr9e3wCxI).  

 

Using commas correctly can make a huge difference to the meaning of a 

sentence, can’t it?  Check out this classic example of someone who 

should have printed off their own Comma Rules booklet: 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ixqr9e3wCxI


 

Te Kainga Mural 
   Pyper Greer has done a wonderful job 

designing the Te Kainga mural alongside Mrs 

Spittle during Term 3. Many elves also helped 

during breaktimes in the Art room.  Thanks to 

all who helped in some way or other, including 

our caretakers!  This mural is now proudly 

displayed on the TK1 wall just behind the 

playground.  

  Keep the ideas coming, Sally Spittle. 

 

 

  



 

 
 

    



 

 


